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February 26, 2013
The Honorable Howard P. “Buck” McKeon

Chairman
House Armed Services Committee

2184 Rayburn Office Building

Washington, DC 20515

Fax: 202-226-0683

Dear Chairman McKeon:

The Fleet Reserve Association strongly supports the “Down Payment to Protect National Security Act” (H.R. 593) that would amend the 2011 Budget Control Act (BGA) by excluding the Department of Defense (DoD) budget from the first year of sequestration as mandated by that legislatition.


DoD identified over $480 billion in budget cuts over the next 10 years and requiring an additional $500 to $600 billion in reductions could endanger not only national security but also essential military pay and benefit programs.


Operations are winding down in Afghanistan, however, the Nation is still at war and slashing DoD’s budget further will not reduce the associated threats. One percent of the population is shouldering 100 percent of the burden of maintaining our national security, and the punitive reductions mandated by sequestration will force major across-the-board cuts to all programs, while negatively impacting recruiting, retention and overall military readiness. 


The Association appreciates your leadership on this issue and stands ready to provide assistance in advancing this legislation. The point of contact is John Davis, FRA’s Director of Legislative Programs, at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES

National Executive Director
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